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Federal Fuel Charge Procedure on NGTL – For Intra-Alberta Points Only 
 

Pursuant to the Greenhouse Gas Pollution Pricing Act (GGPPA), as of January 1, 2020, NGTL is required to 
collect the Federal Fuel Charge (FFC) on applicable intra-Alberta deliveries under any rate schedule, 
including D2, D3, and any other intra-Alberta delivery services. 
 
NGTL will collect the FFC at applicable intra-Alberta delivery locations unless Customer obtains an 
exemption certificate and provides the required documentation to NGTL. In order to have NGTL apply an 
exemption from the FFC, Customer must provide NGTL with documentation of a valid exemption 
certificate and written notice for locations to which the exemption applies which notifies NGTL that the 
location is exempt from the FFC. Notwithstanding any such exemption, Customer shall be liable to and 
shall indemnify and hold harmless NGTL for any expenses, costs (including legal costs on a solicitor and 
his own client basis), taxes, levies, charges, penalties or interest which may be incurred by or assessed 
against NGTL as a result of NGTL exempting Customer from the FFC.  
 
If at any time a Customer’s location no longer meets the exemption criteria or an exemption certificate is 
no longer valid, Customer shall immediately provide written notice to NGTL of such change.  
 
Absent a valid exemption certificate, NGTL will collect the current applicable FFC as set by the Canada 
Revenue Agency pursuant to the GGPPA on all applicable gas deliveries. The FFC is effective January 1, 
2020 and will appear on the first invoices to be issued by NGTL commencing on February 20th, 2020. 
 
NGTL may change procedures from time to time. Please refer to the Customer Express website to view 
current procedures: http://www.tccustomerexpress.com/3174.html. 
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